
 

Grinling Gibbons – School Comment on excess carry forward 

 

Grinling Gibbons had a large carry forward as £35,000 was  allocated to our 
budget at the end of March for the Partnership with Lucas Vale School.  Payroll 
had not deducted pension from a member of staff which will total £9,000. 

Health & Safety audit required a number of improvements to be made which 
were not completed by the end of the financial year.  All these expenditure will 
be completed in 2010/11. 


